
 
 

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL   DATE 3 AUGUST 2022 
 
Public Question Time  
 

Questions from Adrian Jackson: 

Why is the state government sponsored Armstrong St, Middle Park, platform (near the palm 
tree) now fenced off with a mesh fence? Has the novelty worn off? Is it an OH&S problem? 
Is it unsightly and out of place after destroying the grass that was there? Will the two litter 
bins be returned to Armstrong St next to the footpath where they were more useful to 
passing pedestrians? Will the oversized concrete slab near the platform be removed? 
Councillors will you get this pocket park back to what it used to be like? 

 

Response:  

The deck was being oiled to ensure longevity and freshen up the infrastructure in time for 
spring. The fence was in place for one day while the oil dried and has now been removed. 
There were no OHS problems identified.  The litter bins that were previously on Armstrong 
Street have been relocated to the new seating and information board location on Erskine 
Street.  As these bins have been relocated there are no plans to reinstate bins at the 
Armstrong Street location. Council is not aware of a concrete slab near the platform. There 
are no immediate plans to remove the concrete slab where the litter bins were located on 
Armstrong Street. 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


